
KILMORIE PRIMARY SCHOOL                                                             25TH MARCH 2022 
PARENTS NEWSLETTER 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

I do hope you are enjoying the sunny weather as much as we are. It has been great to see classes doing 

outside learning and making the most of both the weather and our school grounds. 
 

On Tuesday we had a lovely performance from our girlôs and boysô street dance clubs. They came to-

gether to perform for their friends and teachers in our upper phase assembly.  It was wonderful to see our 

children perform live again,  The talent on display and self-assured performances that the children gave 

were incredible.  There is still some availability in our boys (Tuesdays - Y3 - 6) and girls (Fridays, Y4 - 6) 

clubs for the summer term if any children were inspired to join by the performance - please call or email 

Jennie at info@kilmorie.lewisham.sch.uk by Tuesday, 29th March at midday if this is of interest. 
 

We have also invited parents in to see performances from our ballet, West African drumming, contemporary 

dance, street dance and drama clubs this week, and there are further performances from our steel pans 

ensembles, Y5 class pans, Y1 choir, lower and upper phase choirs next week. Please see the timetable on 

page two and some photos of this weekôs street dance. 
 

Today was Kateôs classô assembly who raised the question: The Vikings ï They werenôt that bad? Well 

weôre not so sure as they took us through all that they were known for, coupled with beautifully sung songs. 

We also had a snapshot into their school journey showing how the mental health strategies they had learnt  

at school had helped them; with individuals sharing how they felt they have grown this year. A fabulous as-

sembly ï well done all.  
 

On Tuesday and Wednesday our phone lines went down. This was due to the data centre we are connect-

ed to and we were one of several business in our area that have had no phones for 2 days. Apologies to 

anyone who struggled to contact us. I have outlined with the office the procedure to follow should anything 

like this happen again. If we have no phones a notification will be posted on the website outlining how to get 

hold of the school: If the internet is still working, an email, if not, and in an emergency, a mobile line will be 

given on the website.   
 

Walk to School Week Tree Spotting Challenge: Lewisham tree charity Street Trees for Living have 

been discussing linking their work with Walk to School Week (16th-20th May 2022). They are looking to cre-

ate a tree-spotting challenge for schools to encourage children to walk to school and highlight the beauty 

and benefits of trees at the same time. They are planning to trial the idea first this year and as weôve been 

involved with our Trees for Schools scheme we have been asked to be one of their trail schools. And of 

course, we have said Yes! We will write with more details after the Easter break.  
 

Evaôs Gardening Day on 19th March: Thank you to all that helped Eva last Sunday and for the lovely 
frogspawn donation helping our ponds to come to life. The children worked hard and got involved with 
planting donated plants which included grasses, lavender, strawberries and pansies ï we are all looking 
forward to seeing their hard work flourish. Do please have a look at the pictures on page three.  

We have also raised Ã346.50 for Comic reliefôs Red Nose Day ï Well done everyone 

Arrangements for school start and end times after the Easter holiday: As we tentatively move to 

óliving with Covidô we are looking to get our school day aligned to pre-pandemic times. After Easter, we will 

continue to open the school gates at 8:40am. There will be two bells: 

¶ 8:50 bell years 4-6 will make their way to their classrooms 

¶ 8:55 bell years 2&3 will line up as they currently do and year1 classroom doors will open.  

Playground gates will close at 9am. The end of the school day will return to 3:30pm with children being col-

lected at their current dismiss points.  

 
Support for Ukraine: I was blown away not only at the amount of cakes but the popularity of the 
sale last Friday! The total raised so far is over Ã1600 to date including Ã235 raised on Tuesday from Sa-
rahôs Eco clubôs postponed seed bomb sale! This is incredible ï a big thank you to the office staff for all 
their help taking in cake donations and to everyone who enjoyed a delicious cake or eco seed bomb.  
Photos on page two. 
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FOK News: 

Quiz & Kati Rolls Friday 29th April 7-10pm: Tickets are now on sale here for FOKôs adults only Quiz 

night! Tina and Amanda will be returning as our fabulous hosts and Raastawala will be serving their sig-

nature Kolkata Kati rolls. Tickets cost Ã15, including a lamb, chicken or chickpea Kati roll and masala 

fries. Maximum 6 per team (if you would like help finding a team, just let FOK know by email). We hope 

to see you there for what promises to be a really fun evening! 
 

Kilmorie Summer Barbecue Friday 8th July 6-8.30pm: The big FOK event of the Summer is back in its 

traditional Friday night slot ï please save the date! This yearôs event will be a Flower Power themed festi-

val, with an emphasis on Peace, Love and Unity, at a time when we need these things more than ever. 

More information about how you can get involved will follow in Summer Term 1. 
 

I hope everyone gets to enjoy the last of the sunshine and all mums and those in that 

role, get appreciated. 

Kind regards 

Julie 

...continued on page 3 

SUMMER ENRICHMENT CLUBS 

Our enrichment programme application pro-
cess for Summer 2022 has now closed!  

The application deadline was midday Tuesday 
22nd March 2022 

Please email info@kilmorie.lewisham.sch.uk 
for any queries 

Club places confirmed on ParentPay: Tuesday 
29th March 2022 

Payment confirming places due by: Midday 
Friday 1st April 2022 

Clubs Start from: Monday, 25th April 

Bank holiday: Monday, 2nd May 

Half Term: w/b Monday 30th May 

Clubs End: Tuesday 5th, Wednesday 6th, 
Thursday 7th, Monday 11th July and Friday 
15th July 2022 

PERFORMANCES NEXT WEEK 

MONDAY, 28
th
 MARCH, 3pm Lower Hall 

Y5 Steel Pans Performance (parents of 
children involved have been contacted) 

 

MONDAY, 28
th
 MARCH, 4.10pm Lower Hall 

Afterschool pans ensemble performance  
 

TUESDAY, 29
th
 MARCH, 1.45pm Lower 
Hall 

Lower Phase Choir Performance 
 

TUESDAY, 29
th
 MARCH, 2.45pm Lower 
Hall 

Y1 Choir Performance 
 

 THURSDAY, 31
st
 MARCH, 4pm, Lower 
Hall 

Upper Phase Choir Performance 

SAFEGUARDING  KILMORIE CHILDREN 

For more information about supporting children 

to deal with upsetting content online, click here 

for a guide from National Online Safety.  You 

can also visit their website at 

www.nationalonlinesafety.com for further guides, 

hints and tips. for adults. 

 

Street dance performances this week 
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Sharing with you lovely artwork by May, 
Alban, Willem and Elodie from Lions re-
minding us of caring for our environment. 

 

KATEôS FABULOUS  

CLASS ASSEMBLY 
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EASTER HOLIDAY 2022 - FUN and FOOD 

A free holiday programme is taking place 

across the borough from Monday 4th April to 

Thursday 14th April 2022.  For details of the 

programme please check the HAF Easter Programme 

2022 here. 

Places will be prioritised for children eligible for Free 

School Meals and allocated on a first come, first served 

basis.  

To book your space please contact the provider directly. If 

you have any questions or need support with registration, 

pleas contact :  HAFProgramme@Lewisham.gov.uk  
 

Forest Hill Pools are offering discounted swimming 

sessions during the Easter break. Further details can be 

found here. 

Charlton Park RFC are holding an exciting Tag Rugby 
summer event for boys and girls from 8th May through 
to 28th August.  If you are interested you can join here or 
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Donôt forget if you are donating any 

Easter eggs or treats for the Lewisham 

Food Bank, to drop these off at the 

school office by Friday 1st April.  

LAST SUNDAYôS GARDENING DAY 
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